From: Paul Clarke

To: A38 Derby Junctions

**Subject:** Adequacy of consultation request Ref TR010027

**Date:** 07 May 2019 10:34:06

Dear Sir/Madam

## Planning Act 2008 (as amended) - Section 55

## Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for the A38 Derby Junctions

You asked by letter dated 23 April for my feedback whether my Authority considers that the developer has complied, in relation to the application, with the following duties:

Duty to consult – Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA2008) – section 42 Duty to consult the local community - PA2008 – section 47 Duty to publicise - PA2008 – section 48

I would confirm that my understanding is that these provisions have been met. Both councillors, public and officers have attended public meetings held by the HE and I know they have gone out of their way to consult Sutton Turner Housing who will be directly affected by the Markeaton junction. I am satisfied that the necessary public consultation has been undertaken.

## Regards

**Paul Clarke** MRTPI | Chief Planning Officer | Communities and Place | Derby City Council, The Council House, Corporation Street, Derby, DE1 2FS | Telephone 01332 641642 | Minicom 01332 340666 | <a href="https://www.derby.gov.uk">www.derby.gov.uk</a>



## To view Derby City Council Privacy Notices please visit <u>derby.gov.uk/privacy-notice</u>

The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of Derby City Council, unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email, and any files transmitted with it, are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. Senders and recipients of email should be aware that under the Data Protection Act 2018 and Freedom of Information Act 2000, the contents may have to be disclosed. This footnote also confirms that this email message has been swept by Microsoft Office 365 for the presence of computer viruses. However, we cannot accept liability for viruses that may be in this email. We recommend that you check all emails with an appropriate virus scanner.